	
	MAT Executive Council

July 20, 2004

2pm

Rio Salado College

3C

	

	Meeting called by:
	S. Martin

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Minutes Approval:  June 17, 2004 Retreat
	S. Martin

	
	MEC Committee Reports
	

	
	Report: Treasurer
	C. Douwstra

	
	Report: Membership Dues Coordinator
	J. Cernetic

	
	Report: Activity Planning
	

	
	Report: Nominations and Awards
	J. Binder

	
	Report: CPD

              Legal Counsel 
	J. Binder

	
	Report: Grievance
	

	
	Report: Professional Growth
	Z. Dean

	
	Report: Professional Growth Certification
	R. Samia

	
	Report: Bylaws
	R. Simpson

	
	District Committee Reports 
	

	
	Report: Diversity
	J. Lombardo

	
	Report: EBAC
	S. Martin

M. Gorton

	
	Report: FAC
	J. Binder

J. Langkilde

	
	Report: SPAC
	G. Gudykunst

	
	Report: WLG
	S. Basha

	
	Report: MAT Oversight (Ad Hoc)
	J. Binder

	
	Report: All CPD
	S. Martin

	
	Old Business: MEC Secretary, SPAC
	S. Martin

	
	New Business: MEC President Elect Selection
	S. Martin

	
	New Business: Committee Assignments, Chairs
	All

	
	New Business: Goal Setting
	All

	
	New Business:  Sabbaticals
	S. Martin

J. Binder

	
	New Business: 
	

	
	
	


MEC members in attendance:  Todd Aakhus, Mary Kaye Allen, Jonathan Baney, Sherri Basha, Jan Binder, Jeanette Cernetic, Zhara Dean, Marina Gorton, Sue Kater, Jared Langkilde, Jeanne Lombardo, Suzanne Martin, Brenda Maynard, Ibrahim Naim, Rebecca Ramirez, Karen Russo, Rosemary Schweigert, Jennifer Shantz, Therese Tendick
Guests in attendance:  None
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	Meeting called by:
	S. Martin

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Minutes Approval:  June 17, 2004 Retreat
	

	Discussion:  None.  Minutes Approved.

	Conclusions:


	
	Treasurer's Report
	C. Douwstra

	Discussion:  There was some question regarding conflicting dates on the report forwarded by Chad.

	Conclusions:  Questions will be addressed when Chad returns for the August meeting.

	Action items:


	Person responsible:


	Deadline:



	
	Report: Membership Dues Coordinator
	J. Cernetic

	Discussion:  No dues activity was reported.  Suzanne noted that District payroll had been contacted regarding the possibility of payroll deduction of dues.  This can be implemented no sooner than FY2005-2006.  Jared Langkilde agreed to spearhead the process.  Some discussion was held about getting a copy of the old MAT brochure for update to use for marketing.

	Conclusions:  Discussion will continue at future meetings as new information is available.

	Action items:  Gather details on feasibility, obtain templates and processes from other groups.


	Person responsible:

Jared Langkilde


	Deadline:




	
	Report: Activity Planning
	

	Discussion:  No report.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Report: Nominations and Awards
	J. Binder

	Discussion:  Awards are on hold pending fiscal issues.  The dues account apparently can not be used to purchase gift certificates.  There was some discussion of exploring options of using a 230 account or having some funds kept at a private bank.  

	Conclusions:  Discussion will continue at future meetings as new information is available.

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Report: CPD
	J. Binder

	Discussion:  Handouts of the changes proposed by HR were provided with notes indicating which were approved by CPD (per legal counsel) to continue forward.  Jan will send the changes to HR, Dr Leyba, and the CEC reps for comment before forwarding to MAT membership for ratification.  Jan briefly described the CPD process and is keeping a list of all CPD related suggestions for consideration by the committee this year.  Anyone with additional suggestions are asked to give them to Jan for discussion at upcoming CPD meetings.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:  Forward changes to parties listed above.
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	Jan Binder
	07/23/04


	
	Report: Grievance
	

	Discussion:  No new grievances.  Committee members are still needed.  Reps were asked to find interested parties (ideally one from each campus).  To avoid conflicts of interest, employees currently working in HR should not serve.  Brenda Maynard agreed to serve on the committee for SCC.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Report: Professional Growth
	Z. Dean

	Discussion:  New process of dividing funds by quarter seems to be working well.  Zhara estimates first quarter funds will all be awarded by September.  Process is still first come first served.  Also, Ingrid Trott is the selected candidate to work 30 hrs per week OYO combining duties between MEC/President (10) and Professional Growth (20).  The proposed changes to travel regulations were discussed.  There is some concern about the effect of changing deadlines as well as other issues.  Members were asked to check the regulations and provide comments to Suzanne before the next Board meeting (07/27/04).

	Conclusions:

	Action items:  
	Person responsible:


	Deadline:



	
	
	

	
	Report: Professional Growth Certification
	R. Samia

	Discussion:  No report.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	Report: Bylaws
	R. Simpson 

	Discussion:  No report.

	Conclusions: 

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	Report: Diversity
	J. Lombardo

	Discussion:  No report.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	Report: EBAC
	S. Martin

M. Gorton

	Discussion:  No new information.  Group meets to consider life insurance proposals next week.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	Report: FAC
	J. Binder

J. Langkilde

	Discussion:  No report.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	Report: SPAC
	G. Gudykunst

	Discussion:  No report.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	Report: WLG
	S. Basha

	Discussion:  No new information.  Group had summer luncheon to introduce new reps.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	Report: MAT Oversight (Ad Hoc)
	J. Binder

	Discussion:  Meeting was held and oversight committee was given information that can't be shared at this time.  All that is publicly available is the information found in the letters mailed to those who filled out their PAQ.  Employees may or may not receive additional information prior to Board approval of any changes.

	Conclusions:  

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	Report: All CPD
	S. Martin

	Discussion:  Nothing new.  Group will be meeting again soon.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Old Business: MEC Secretary, SPAC
	S. Martin

	Discussion:  It was announced that due to changes in schedule and assigned work duties, Denise Bruce will no longer be able to serve as MEC secretary (per her supervisor's instructions).  Members were asked to solicit names of interested parties to serve instead.  SPAC committee requested that MAT appoint a rep who already has experience in the area and has related assigned duties.  MEC agreed to accept Georgia Gudykunst's offer to serve in that capacity as she already sits on SPAC and is familiar with the process. 

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	New Business: President Elect Selection
	S. Martin

	Discussion:  None.  

	Conclusions:  Ibrahim Naim was elected.

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	New Business: Committee Assignments, Chairs
	All

	Discussion:  Committees were asked to please select a chair if they had not yet done so.  Members are still needed for activities, grievance, and PG certification.  Todd Aakhus agreed to help serve on the activities committee.

	Conclusions:  

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	New Business: Goal Setting
	All

	Discussion:  Goals for this year include:  1) Moving forward with the MAT Scholarship Endowment, 2) Looking into CPD issues such as Telecommuting options, 3) Resolving issues with banking (where to keep funds) and automatic payroll deduction, and 4) Coming up with at least three benefits of MAT membership for marketing purposes.  Jared Langkilde agreed to help work with the Foundation to get the scholarship process going.  Ibrahim Naim and Brenda Maynard agreed to serve on that Ad Hoc Committee as well.  Jan Binder is keeping a running list of all CPD possibilities for consideration throughout the year.  Jared Langkilde and Jeanette Cernetic will be exploring options of automatic payroll deduction of dues and various account options and whether any conflicts might exist.  Suzanne will obtain electronic copy of old MAT brochure from Rick DeGraw.  Membership benefits will be listed on the updated brochure.

	Conclusions:  

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	New Business:  Sabbaticals
	S. Martin

J. Binder

	Discussion:  In the past, as a matter of practice, once sabbatical replacement funds were approved, the monies were transferred to the colleges.  The colleges kept these monies even if a replacement was not hired.  To prevent the loss of these valuable MAT PG funds, Jan suggested that we look into changing the process.  Jeanette Cernetic suggested a special account set up only to do payroll for the replacements.  It was also suggested that we only reimburse funds once the college has paid the replacement.  Jeanette agreed to look into the option of us setting up this type of account.

	Conclusions:  

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	Final Announcements: 
	

	Discussion:  Next meeting is Tuesday, August 17th at 2pm.  Linda Rosenthal and Rufus Glasper will be our guests for a discussion of the upcoming bond.  If a better room can be found, an announcement will be sent with the new room info prior to the event.  Activities committee will  meet briefly after this meeting to get started on planning.

	Conclusions:  

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


Minutes





Minutes








